WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
March 12, 2007
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:29 p.m. on March 12, 2007. Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, E. Pete Phelps, Tina Walker, and Ed Schroeder.
Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of February 12, 2007. Motion Carried.
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the amended budget. Motion carried.
Tina Walker took the floor and asked the board if they could use the Township Park again this year for their softball tournament. She addressed some of the boards concerns and it was decided to allow the tournament to take place July 6, 7 & 8, 2007.
The "No Overnight Parking" signs were installed; we decided we needed another one close to the office building.
Eugene Smith wanted to plant a 6-7 foot spruce tree in the township park in memory of he recently deceased mother-in-law, June Fountain. Everyone was in agreement.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf to pass a Resolution to Establish a Planning Commission with zoning authority. Seconded by Trustee Baker. Roll Call vote as follows: Supervisor Marshall: Aye, Treasurer McArthur: Aye, Clerk Vernon: Aye, Trustee Baker: Aye, Trustee Graf: Aye. Motion carried.

Kenneth Chamberlain gave his report.
We received notice that Joe Raica had cancelled his bond as of 4-2-07. Supervisor Marshall said that he would contact Mr. Raica regarding this matter.
Moved by Trustee Graf, Seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried. Moved by Treasurer McArthur, seconded by Clerk Vernon to allow the Verizon bill and the DTE bill to be paid each month after the meeting since the bills come in just after each meeting. Motion carried.
Our Budget hearing will be April 9, 2007 at 7:30 p.m.. 

Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 8:24 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
